TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 3rd March 2014
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson 
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Seb Wilcock


Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Adrian Foulkes

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Chris Taylor

Councillor Karen Plumb
Councillor Ruth Crompton

Also Present

County Councillor Paul White, PC Nigel Keates, Smith Blackburn, Gill Smith, Duncan Monk, Amanda Cunningham, Patricia Hardy
Apologies

Councillor Steven Wilcock, PCSO Trish Thompson
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 3rd February 2014 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Hartley, seconded by Cllr Robinson
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Cllr Crompton declared an interest in the planning application at Prospect Barn.
Police Matters

PC Keates gave an overview on the crime figures for February 2014, and there has been a reduction on the same period last year.
The bike marking took place on Saturday 1st March and was attended by 10 people.  There are still some kits left, so PC Keates is going to give some to Go Velo who also attended the session.  Any kits that are remaining will be offered to people who have had their bikes stolen and had to replace them.
PC Keates asked whether the Parish Council would be willing to give funding for shed locks and PiR alarms for victims of crime and for crime prevention.  He assured the Parish Council that the kits would not be used outside Trawden.  Cllr Hartley advised that, as we are currently nearing the end of the financial year, and it is yet to be determined that the precept applied for has been granted, it would be looked at in the new financial year.
PC Keates advised that he and PCSO Thompson are to appear on BBC in a programme about rural crime.
Duncan Monk attended the meeting to ask the Police about the procedure for lamping/poaching around the area.  Duncan regularly goes out late at night and has come across people who are poaching, but doesn't seem to get an urgent response.  PC Keates advised that he should keep his gun licence and permission to be on farmers property when he is out in case he gets stopped, but to call 101 if he does come across anyone poaching.    PC Keates advised that 3 sets of lamps and 2 guns have been seized since Christmas from poachers.
County Councillor Paul White
CCllr White advised that the enforcement team have visited the goat shed on Rock Lane 6 times, but have not been able to gain access.  It is believed that he has a prtner living there now.  Some mail has been collected, but a warrant now needs to be gained so that the property can be entered to gain more evidence that the man is living there so the eviction process can start.  It is believed that he is selling drugs from the site, and the Police reported that 2 arrests have been made and a vehicle seized.  CCllr White to see if a local residents CCTV can be used in court, and the Police will keep targeting him.  The police have arrested him over the weekend and the eviction should be progressing well over the next month.  It is also believed that he is using electricity and water which he is not paying for.
CCllr White advised that Suff Studios had come off the enforcement list, but it is now back on.  A letter has been received from a Patricia Hardy of River Street with a copy of the diary sheet that they have been asked to keep.  The resident attended the meeting and was encouraged to keep ringing Pendle Council and reporting the problems.  She was also encouraged to get a number for any issues out of hours.
A letter has been received from a resident of Trawden Road concerned that people are taking sand and stones from the river bank.  CCllr White has been copied on this email and will ask Highways to confirm when the bridge was inspected.  Adele to write back to Sara Attwood-Jones and advise that the area belongs to the Environment Agency if she wants to contact them.
Cllr Hartley brought a copy of the title document for the house that is across from the old mechanics shop at Hollin Hall.  The person who has bought this house has put some bollards outside the property, but there is a query as to who owns this land.  It is making it very difficult for larger vehicles to access the Muck Hole.  CCllr White to ask who this bit of land belongs to.  Cllr Seb Wilcock advised that he has been approached by the owner of the property and he was given this 
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piece of land by the developer.  Cllr Seb Wilcock to ask the home owner to have a look at the deeds for his house and see whether this bit is included or not.
CCllr White is still chasing up the depression in the road near to Cemetery House.
 CCllr White left at 7.30pm
Residents Issues
See Police matters and CCllr White notes

Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
There are 9 people/companies that have agreed to sponsor a planter.  Adele to write to Dee at the Nail Room to see if she is interested.  Once the last person has agreed, the etching can be done.  Innova Solutions advised that they will sponsor a planter and offered to sponsor more.  Adele to write to them to ask if they would like to sponsor the muck spreader outside the community centre or whether they would like a new one of their own.
Cllr Robinson attended a meeting at the Town Hall about NWIB.  The Royal British Legion would like to be involved and the group are seeking funding for some poppy seeds.  It was estimated how many seeds would be required, but Cllr Robinson asked whether people could think about where these could be put.  They are for the 50th anniversary of NWIB.  Cllr Robinson would also like to purchase some poppy matting to see if this works.
Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that the plan for the new house on White Lee Avenue has been passed, and requested that any planning applications that are sent through are printed so that they can be looked at at the meeting.
 
Allotments
Cllr Plumb still has 11 people who have not returned their original letter and map showing their plot.  Adele to write to these and ask for them to be returned.  This will be a final reminder, and if nothing is received, it will be assumed that they no longer require their allotment.  Following on from this, the rent letters will be sent out to those people only whose allotments are in a good state of repair.  Those that are not will have a plan of action and be given a deadline to sort the area or to come off the land. 
 
Parish Matters

Cllr Steven Wilcock advised that there are some bushes that seem to be overhanging the footpath at Brynmoor on Skipton Road.  Adele to contact the owner of the property and ask them to cut them back.
It was reported that the bushes at Harambee Surgery seem to have grown and are overhanging the wall onto the footpath.  Cllr Hodgson to ask Ian Slater to cut these back
Cllr Robinson asked that 'Leaflets to support Police Funding' be added to the agenda for the next meeting.  If the Parish Council are giving the Police some money for locks and alarms, it was felt that it would be a good idea to include a leaflet about the Parish Council
Cllr Crompton advised that she picked up a large stone out of Colne Road this morning that had fallen off the wall.  Cllr Hodgson to let Adele have the address of the land owner so she can write to them asking to repair.
Cllr Reyner advised that there are some very large pot holes at the bottom of Dark Lane just after the bridge at Rye Croft.  Adele to report.
Cllr Seb Wilcock thanked the Parish Councillors for their patience and apologised about his lack of attendance and confirmed that he now has a local job so will be attending on a regular basis.
Planning Applications

13/14/0025P – Conversion of outbuilding to create holiday let accommodation, including external alterations at Prospect Barn, Colne Road.  No objections
13/14/0038P – Change of use of land from agricultural to residential curtilage and erect single storey extension with loft room, detached garage and alterations to barn at Lower Naze End Farm, Hollin Hall, Trawden.  No objections
13/14/0042P – Conversion and extension of former agricultural building to create a single dwelling and erection of detached garage at Midge Hole, Hollin Hall, Trawden.  No objections.  Cllr Hartley is pleased to see that this building is bring restored
Advice received that the house on White Lee Avenue was approved
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Correspondence

Bank statement received
Royal Horticultural Society booklet received

E-mail received from Sara Attwood-Jones on Trawden Road about people removing sand and stones from the river side at Cotton Tree
BPRCVS leading on the Big Lottery Funds Fulfilling Lives – Ageing better programme

Advice of Burnley’s consultation of the New Local Plan
Request for Register of Electors.  Would we like a paper copy, or e-mailed copy?

Colne and District Committee meeting agenda received for 6th March 2014

Invitation to become a Dementia Friend
Posters received from Pendleside Hospice

E-mail received from Heather Dawson about animals coming into her garden/allotment from Wayne Singleton’s plot.  Letter send to Mr Singleton
Advice received of the Development Management Committee to be held on 24th February

Fairtrade meeting minutes received

Advice received that footpath 101 has been extinguished

Finance
Cheque number 1059 for £477.82 was issued to Adele Waddington for February salary
Cheque number 1060 for £28.54 was issued to Adele Waddington for February expenses
Cheque number 1061 for £40 was re-issued to NWIB
Meeting closed 9.45pm
Next meeting 7th April 2014, 7pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
April – 7th
May – 12th
June – 2nd
July – 7th
August – No meeting
September – 1st
October – 6th
November – 3rd
December – 1st
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